
Gem County Rod &amp; Gun Club November 2024 Monthly 
BOD/Officers Minutes 
 

Minutes taken by Director Larry Albaugh 

 

719 S. Johns Ave - Gem County Community Senior Center 

November 11, 2024, 7pm 

 

Directors Present: Director Larry Albaugh, Director Robert Thomason, Director Paul 

Kaczmarek, Director David Timony 

 

Officers Present: President Larry Robertson, Treasurer Shannon Wells 

 

Called to Order at 7:00 pm by President Larry Robertson 

 

Treasurer Report - Treasurer Shannon Wells 

 

Checking Balance $82,353.58 

Savings Balance $84,287.09 

2024 Membership 1506 

2025 Membership 457 

 

Members Concerns 

None 

 

Range Status - Director Robert Thomason 

Road remains is good condition, no erosion following recent rain 

Range use has slowed down, still seeing the regulars out 

Target Backers on rifle bays have all been replaced and the steel gongs are all up 

He recently noticed a group placed clay pigeons along the upper sides of the berms, 

advised them to remove the target and stay off of the berms. 

The fence needs additional repairs, there are currently more repaired sections than full 

sections. During the last repair the Fence company recommended putting in all new 

sections. It was suggested that we schedule repairs during the Fall/Winter while range use 

is down and before cattle are moved back. It may require a Full Day Closure to complete 

the repairs Director Albaugh contacted Goff Plumbing to get an estimate on adding an 

ADA/Wheelchair Accessible toilet. We are currently paying $151.20 a month for our two 

units. The upgrade would raise that to $275.60 a month. The existing concrete would 

need to be extended to accommodate the larger unit. After a brief discussion we decided 

to shelf this until a later date. 

 

Front Gate Update - Director Larry Albaugh 

 

We have reached out to a second vendor for an additional quote on the gate hardware and 

controls and are waiting to schedule a meeting. The regional representative from Door 

King, the 



company that offers the gate controls and access hardware, has been providing more 

information and suggestions for our application. The front portion of the gate will need to 

be reconfigured to allow movement in snow, we will gather a recommendation and 

estimate from Bill’s Machine Shop for the needed modifications 

 

No additional actions or agenda items. 

 

Motion to adjourn brought by Treasure Shannon Wells, Motion 2nd by Director 

Thomason, all in favor and meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm 

 

Next meeting December 9th, 2024 at 7 pm 


